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17 November, 2000


Mr. Ng Hon-wah 

for Secretary for Home Affairs

Government Secretariat

Home Affairs Bureau

31st Floor Southorn Centre

130 Hennessy Road

Wan Chai

Hong Kong

Dear Mr. Ng,

Re: Legislative amendments to facilitate enforcement

of maintenance orders  

Thank you for your letter of 17th October 2000 and the enclosures thereto in which you invite the Bar to comment on the proposals to amend existing legislation in relation to (1) Attachment of Income Orders and (2) a surcharge on arrears of maintenance.

In relation to Attachment of Income Orders, The Bar’s comments are as follows:-

We support the proposal that it should be easier for the court to make an Attachment of Income Order in the right circumstances.  Of the proposals which are contained in paragraph 4 of the annex to the letter of 17th October 2000, sub-paragraphs (a) and (c) are uncontroversial, (a) being the existing law, and (c) being the subject of agreement between parties.  The real change is in sub-paragraph (b) which entails consideration by the court of the matters listed in paragraph 5:-

1. We suggest that the language in 5(a) be more precise, in that  “his family” must mean “the family” in question (as distinct from, e.g., his parents or family from a previous marriage.)  We also suggest including word, “reasonable” before “financial obligations”.  

2. 5(b) should be worded so as to make clear that it is past conduct in connection with his financial obligations whether pursuant to an order or an undertaking in any proceedings relating to this family.

3. We also find that there is a degree of overlap between 5(a) and 5(b), unless it is intended that 5(b) refers to payment of maintenance pursuant to a court order.  It is not clear to us what is envisaged to be the main difference between 5(a) and 5(b).

4. We suggest the phrase, “money, property or other assets” to be employed in 5(c).

As regards the introduction of a Surcharge: -

1. The committee is concerned that punitive measures are against the philosophy of Family Law.  At the same time, the recipient of maintenance should not be unjustly enriched which may well be the result of the proposed surcharge.

2. Furthermore, the matters in paragraph 12e of the summary introduces a new dimension/issue in the recovery of maintenance, namely the distress and inconvenience if any of the payee, in that a subjective test is to be applied objectively.  We consider that it may be likely to enhance acrimony between the parties.

3. We suggest introducing interest on arrears at judgment rate on such sums of arrears as they fall due, to be awarded at the discretion of the judge hearing the judgment summons.  There is no good reason not to regard arrears of maintenance as any other judgment debt.  Any loss sustained by the recipient of maintenance (e.g. in the form of cost of having to borrow elsewhere) will be properly compensated in the appropriate circumstances by an order that interest be paid on the arrears.

4. The concerns in paragraph 13 can all be addressed by the imposition of interest.  A regime of surcharges will lead to uncertainties which in our view will not be conducive to settlement.

Yours sincerely,

Ronny Tong S.C.

Chairman

